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GLEN EIRA U3A INC.  Publication date:  20/2/17   Newsletter No. 110   February, 2017  

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 
 
Welcome all returning and new members to our 2017 year, and  
another year of varied classes intended to stimulate mind and 
body. I know some members, as is usual each year, have been 
wait listed for classes: be patient in some cases you will get into 
the class of your choice. If however you are still unsuccessful why 
not consider trying some other class rather than miss out 
altogether. 
 
This was the second year we used the computerised enrolment 
system and it has again proven successful. A significant 
percentage of members have used the on line enrolment method 
but we have again ensured that non computer literate members 
have been assisted at the campus. Thank you to all the members 
who volunteered to assist with the enrolments both late in 2016 
as well as those who came in during January. I also want to 
acknowledge Maggie Moulds, our course coordinator, for her 
efforts in putting together the course scheduling, Peter Froment 
for his continued role as systems administrator along with Sue 
Cooze, and Del Stitz for assisting as necessary. Without the effort 
of the volunteers during the enrolment period we would struggle 
to keep functioning.  
 
I want to remind members that parking restrictions apply in the 
Woolworths car park. Signs explaining the restrictions are 
displayed throughout the building however,  if you are still 
unsure of the restrictions,  the front desk volunteers will be able 
to assist.  (See page 5) 
 
Some members have expressed concern that class sizes have been 
restricted in some of our smaller rooms. The Committee of 
Management considers the safety all members is paramount and 
has made this decision to ensure our continued safety. It is also 
essential for both insurance purposes and safety that when 
attending U3A all members wear their current membership 
badge. Unfortunately members who do not comply may be asked 
to leave the premises. 
 
I hope to meet as many of you as possible during the year. I am 
generally on duty Monday afternoons. I hope you enjoy whatever 
classes you have enrolled in. 
 
 

David Neufeld,  
President  
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$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ  to pick up your name tag and 

parking permit.     Your name tag should be worn at 
every U3A class for legal reasons.   Tutors, please 
remind class members to wear theirs. 

The new Glen Eira website has now been 

published.  The address as usual is: 

gleneirau3a.org.au    

DESPERATELY   SEEKING  
VOLUNTEERS  

 
A few more members are required for the 
Committee of Management . Please 
approach Del Stitz, Secretary, or David Neufeld, 
President, or any other Committee member 
regarding what is involved.   Your skills and 
experience are greatly needed to assist in the 
continued running and development of our 
U3A.   After all, it is OUR U3A. 

 
Other volunteers are needed to act as 
receptionists on the front desk. You would 
need some computer skills, but would be given 
further  help to develop the specific skills 
needed if necessary.   You would also be 
expected to use the photocopier,  answer the 
phone, membersô questions and requests.  
Please contact Marian Dunstan or leave a 
message for her. 

 
Maintenance volunteers?  
Glen Eira U3A is responsible for maintaining 
our premises.  If we ever need significant work, 
we contract for it to be done, but from time to 
time we require very minor repairs.  Please let 
us know if you would be willing to help with 
minor repairs when needed.  If interested please 
email secretary@gleneirau3a.org.au . 
 

Please help  

mailto:secretary@gleneirau3a.org.au
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Please address all mail to; 
 PO Box 286, 
 Glen Huntly, 3163 
 
Office : 1151 Glenhuntly Road, 
    Glen Huntly, 3163 

 
Phone :  (03) 9572 0571 
 
E-mail : secretary@gleneirau3a.org.au 
 
Course enquiries :   
course-co-ordinator@gleneirau3a.org.au  
 
Website :  www.gleneirau3a.org.au 
Office Hours :    Monday to Thursday, 9.30 am to 
3.00 pm:          Friday, 9.30 am to 2.00 pm 

 
COMMITTEE, 2016/17  

President :           David Neufeld 
Vice President:   Garry Fabian 
Secretary:    Del Stitz 
Treasurer:    Jo Brown 
Committee  
Members :    Merv Barnett  
     Stan Au  
     Maggie Moulds 
     Fay Morris   
     Terry Frank 
     Elizabeth Goldberg 
 
 Course Co -ordinators : Benny Rosen and 
     Maggie Moulds   
Receptionist  
 Co-ordinator:     Marian Dunstan  
Garden Co -ordinator:         Monique Nugent   

Events Co -ordinator:     Annette Clarke 

Newsletter Co -ordinator :    Heather Hudson  
      Email address: heathflo@iinet.net.au 
Publicity Co -ordinator:            Bruce King 

Dates to Remember  
U3A is closed on public holidays  

 
Labour Day: Monday, 13th March 
Easter: Friday, 14th to  Monday, 17th  April 
Anzac Day:  Tuesday, 25th April 
 

End of Semester 1 : Friday, 30th June  
Classes recommence: Monday, 17th July 

Frequently asked questions  
How does wait -listing work?  
 
In 2017 there is a strong demand for courses at U3A.  If you 
have enrolled after a class is already full, you will be put on 
the wait-list and receive an email telling you that you are 
wait -listed.  Your invoice when you paid your fees will show 
the list of courses in which you are enrolled, and the list of 
courses in which you are wait-listed. 
 
If you ever want to check your enrolments, just go to 
www.gleneirau3a.org.au, log in with your membership 
number (which is the same each year) and enter your 
password, if you nominated one, or else the last four digits of 
your phone number.  
 
In the computer, the date and time that you joined the wait -
list for a course will be recorded, no matter whether you 
enrolled online, or at the reception.  Therefore the computer 
knows the exact order of the wait-list.  
 
If a member drops out of a course, the office will contact you 
by phone or email to tell you that you are able to join the 
class.  You can then decide whether you want to take up the 
place in the class or not. 
 
Please donôt ask at the office about the likelihood of your 

getting onto a course for which you are wait-listed.  It will 

depend on the number of people who withdraw from the 

class. 

PLEASE NOTE  
Contributions to newsletter  

If you wish to contribute anything to the newsletter, 
from now on you can email articles, photos, etc., to: 
 
newsletter@gleneirau3a.org.au 

 
Apologies for class absences  

If you wish to apologise for your absence from a class, 
you can email this apology to: 
 
reception@gleneirau3a.org.au 
 
You  can, of course,  still telephone in your apology. 
Remember that if you are absent from a class for three 
consecutive weeks without an apology, you will be 
struck from the roll.  

Facts about Glen Eira U3A in 2017  
We have more than a thousand members. 
More than 200 of our members are new to Glen Eira 

U3A in 2017. 
We have offered 123 courses so far in 2017. 
We have 94 tutors or tutorsô assistants in 2017. 
The majority (47%) of our members were born in the 

1940s. 
Our members come from many surrounding suburbs, 

with the largest number coming from Caulfield.  

New Handbooks  
In preparation for 2017, three new handbooks have been 
produced, and two computer guides.  If you didnôt get a copy 
at the various briefing sessions held recently, then copies are 
available at the reception. 

Membersô Handbook 
Reception Volunteersô Handbook 
Tutorsô Handbook 
Reception System Guide 
Tutorsô System Guide 

http://www.gleneirau3a.org.au
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NEW CODE OF CONDUCT  
During 2016, Glen Eira U3A had more than a thousand 
members of diverse backgrounds and temperaments.  
Every service provided to members is done by volunteers.  
Generally we all experience a very welcoming and 
supportive environment at U3A that we are all keen to 
maintain.  With a view to maintaining that welcoming 
environment, at its November meeting, the Management 
Committee adopted a new code of conduct which is now 
displayed on the noticeboard. 
 
There were a number of incidents which led the 
committee to recognise the need to develop this policy.   
 
They included: 

Incidents of members being rude to volunteers who 
were staffing the reception desk. 

Tutors making excessive demands on reception staff. 
Some tutors wanting to give preference to some 

favoured students over others who had enrolled 
and met the course criteria. 

Members expressing concerns, but not willing to 
lodge a formal complaint, about what they 
considered to be racist remarks made in a course. 

Some members experiencing gruffness for no 
apparent reason. 

Aggressive behaviour and language. 
 

Without wishing to make too much of these incidents, the 
code of conduct emphasises the positive behaviour that is 
expected of members. 
 
Every member of Glen Eira U3A has the right to:  
 

feel safe and respected  
experience a supportive and positive learning 

environment  
participate in learning, social and recreational 

opportunities  
receive services fully compliant with U3A norms  
make a complaint and receive prompt and fair 

resolution thereof, and  
have access to guidelines, policies and procedures. 

 
Every member has the responsibility to:  
 

respect the beliefs, needs and background of others  

act and speak respectfully  

understand and follow the organisationôs guidelines, 
policies and procedures  

carry out all activities in an appropriate manner  

work cooperatively for the benefit of all members  

maintain positive relationships  

care for the property and possessions of the 
organisation and members  

help create an inclusive environment  

report actual or potentially unsafe situations or 
conduct, and 

wear a name badge to assist in the governance of the 
organisation.  

 

Please help us to create the welcoming and supportive 
environment that we all desire at Glen Eira U3A. 
Management Committee  

AWARD FOR MARILYN HARVEY  
 

Our local State Member for Caulfield, David 
Southwick, attended the Glen Eira U3A Volunteersô 
Lunch on 27th November, 2016, to make a Victoria 
Volunteer Award to Marilyn Harvey.  
 
Marilyn has recently stood down from the Committee 
of Management of Glen Eira U3A after performing the 
role of secretary for 7 years.  Those years were some of 
the most eventful, as U3A relocated to temporary 
accommodation whilst the current building was 
completed and then opened in 2010.  We all owe a 
huge debt of gratitude to Marilyn for her 
determination, dedication and tireless efforts.  
 
Marilyn is already talking about all the courses she 
can now do, and other ways she can volunteer. 
 
The volunteersô lunch at the Elsternwick Club was a 
great success with about 65 volunteers attending.  It 
provided an opportunity to celebrate a successful year 
as well as honour our many volunteers. 
 
Del Stitz  
Secretary  

 

Thank you for your patience  
 
During January and February the Glen Eira U3A office 
has experienced significant problems with our Telstra 
connection and access to wifi.  We have been told that 
this is because of water in the telecommunications pit.   
This has impacted our ability to do enrolments, print 
badges, print from computers and operate the phones.  
We have complained multiple times to Telstra and 
implemented a temporary mobile wifi connection to 
deal with some of the issues. 
Most members have been very understanding of the 
delays and of our limited ability to respond to requests 
in the way we would want.  Thank you for your 
patience. 

Glen Eira U3A Office  
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Computer courses for 2017  
 
Just a reminder of the courses U3A is 
offering in 2017.  
 
Our popular Word Processing and Excel courses will 
commence on 21st February. 
Improving your Computer Skills will be starting in mid 
March and a number of repeats will be offered as this 
course has proved very popular. However all theses course 
offer basic skills and are not suitable for members seeking 
more advanced learning. 
Digital Photography and Spreadsheet courses are again 
available and will be offered according to demand. If you 
would like to learn more about using your iPhone or iPad, 
then you might like to consider one of these very popular 
courses commencing in March. 
One new course we are offering is Social Media which will 
be providing an overview to using Facebook, YouTube, 
Instagram and Snapshot. 
 
Liz Brady  
Computer Course Coordinator  

Ever since I told her I was a stickler for 

punctuation, sheõs never been late. 

If itõs worth doing, itõs worth doing late. 

If it werenõt for the last minute, nothing 

would ever be finished on time. 

Even when Iõm punctual, the meeting is 

delayed until the latecomers arrive. 

When you save time, you get it back with 

interest. 

Better a child that gets home late than a 

late child. 

Parking for designated tutors and office 
staff  
 
Glen Eira U3A greatly values the many hours contributed 
by tutors and office staff who volunteer to help deliver our 
programs. 
At its February meeting, the management committee 
agreed to designate three parking spaces by the fence for 
priority use by designated tutors and office staff who have 
teaching or work requirements that regularly extend 
beyond 3 hours.  Individuals will be advised if they are 
included in this scheme on specific days and advised of 
arrangements. 
Shortly you will see new signage marking the three spaces 
which in future will be restricted to designated tutors and 
office staff.  The management committee will provide 
access to the restricted spaces to tutors and office staff who 
commence after 9.30 (thereby being unlikely to park along 
the fence) but are required to be in attendance for a period 
beyond 3 hours. 
The committee also wanted to remind members who donôt 
need to be at U3A for more than two hours, that it would be 
very much appreciated if you would park in the general car 
park, rather than take the spaces along the front fence 
which may be required by members who need to park for 
longer periods. 
 

Management Committee  

HIRE OF GLEN EIRA CITY COUNCIL 
VANS  

  
Bus operator registration has been granted to Glen Eira 
U3A by the Glen Eira City Council.     
 
Classes are encouraged to avail themselves of this 
opportunity.   The vans are 12 seaters and the driver needs 
no special licence to operate the vehicle.   Cost is $75 per 
day plus petrol and, when divided amongst the passengers, 
a per head cost of under $10 is very reasonable. 
 
This is a great service provided by the Council to the 
community.   Bookings can only be made through a private 
company operating on behalf of the Council.   The  Council 
office would be able to supply details.   I also would be 
happy to supply details. 
 

Danny Miller,  
Convenor, Clay Sculpture Class  

 

STRING QUARTET  
 
As one of the fortunate nine in the 'audience', I was 
privileged to be entertained and mesmerised by the very 
talented and charming Zoe Knighton of the Flinders 
Quartet. This was a one-off class that was advertised in our 
2017 Courses Brochure for one afternoon. I was amazed 
that there were so few participants. Other U3As have had 
70-80 attend her classes. 
For anyone who had never heard or been interested in 
string quartets, this would have been a marvellous 
introduction. Those of us who already had an interest 
certainly learned some new ways of listening to the 
quartets  presented on the day from Haydn through to 
Shostakovich and Webern, even 'composing' our own 12 
tonal sequence !  She spoke of how  each instrument was 
important and how composers arranged these voices in 
various combinations, the harmony and dialogue, the 
tension and release which contributed to the depth of the 
music. 
Zoe played sequences on her cello as examples of different 
points, and played our own 12 tone piece. 
We could have stayed for hours, listening to the music and 
the anecdotes from her experiences travelling with the 
Flinders Quartet.  
We will try to get a return visit from Zoe, though with MSO 
rehearsals as well as with the quartet it is difficult. Watch 
out for her in the coming months.  
 

Marilyn Harvey  
 
There are brochures at reception for concerts with the 
Flinders Quartet  
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Parking at Glen Eira U3A  

 

  
  
Up to 2 hours?  
  
  

   
Park anywhere. Display your U3A parking 
permit wherever you park.  

  
  
  
Up to 3 hours?  

Disabled sticker?  Park anywhere and display your U3A 
parking permit  
  

No disabled sticker?  If you have to park elsewhere than against 
our fence, obtain a 3 hour parking permit 
from the office, display it in your vehicle and 
return it to the office before departing the 
car park.  
  

  
  
More than 3 hours?  
  
  
  

   
Park against our fence in front of the U3A 
office and display your U3A parking permit.  

       My Childhood    Sui Ha Tsang      2016 Letôs 
Learn English   Wed  ESL class Denise 
Weiss (tutor)  

 
I was born in Kwong Tung during the second world war.  
Luckily we didnôt have to suffer starvation even under 
Japanese invasion.   However, I have a terrible memory.   
My grandfather was strung up in the air like an aeroplane 
with his arms and legs tied tight while a Japanese soldier 
kept on forcing water into his mouth, even though he was 
vomiting.    So cruel indeed!   It was just because my 
grandfather was a rich gold trader and he had to surrender 
all of his fortune to Japan.   Another tragedy was when my 
uncle died in a Japanese air raid one night.   Among many 
other deaths, my uncleôs body was found under the rubble 
the next day.   I remember we had to run to the emergency 
tunnel as soon as we heard any Japanese aeroplane flying 
overhead.   It was so terrifying.   Moreover, we had to salute 
the Japanese soldiers whenever we met them, otherwise 
they would hit us with their rifles.  

 
In Kwong Tung we lived in a big house surrounded by a 
three sided balcony and we had servants too.   As an 
experienced gold tester, my father earned a high salary in a 
gold trading company.   In my memory, my parents never 
quarrelled.   They were such a perfect couple!   They had 
seven children and I was number two.    The only thing I 
hated was that they valued boys much more than girls.   
Doubtless it derived from their old traditional Chinese 
culture.  

 
At that age, shops didnôt sell many ready made clothes.   
Most women sewed clothes for their children, but my 
dresses, skirts and jackets were made by a tailor.   My father 
even took us to cinemas to watch Western movies.   How 
lucky we were!   At that time most children didnôt have toys.   
We only played games like throwing and picking up bean 
bags, kicking paper things and jumping over the óaeroplaneô 
on the floor.   Although these were simple games we had 
lots of fun.  

 
      Ctd. Next column 

  
Ctd. 

When I was about seven years old, the whole family left 
Kwong Tung and moved to Hong Kong.   There I met a lot 
of relatives and got along with them very well.    How 
exciting it was to play with my numerous cousins in my 
grandmotherôs home.   Every year we looked forward to 
enjoying Chinese banquets on my grandparentsô birthdays. 

Sui Ha Tsang  

Olida is native to Australia and grows in dry forest and 
woodland areas on the eastern side of New South Wales 
northern tablelands, the home of the Bundjalung people.   
The leaf of the tree is the part that is used and has an 
astringent eucalypt like flavour but it has  a passion fruit,  
cinnamon aroma.   Whole or powdered leaves are beginning 
to appear in shops where it may be referred to as óforest 
berry herbô , but itôs best to purchase only small quantities at 
a time as it loses it volatility.   It is best to use it as a flavour 
enhancer using only a small amount rather than as 
flavouring on its own.  Include it in recipes that cook for 
only a short time  such as pikelets or pancakes or in fresh 
fruit salads.   Add it to a little warm milk  or water to bring 
out the flavour before adding it to a dish.  
 
banana pancakes  
2 eggs, 1 cup milk, 1/2 tsp salt, 1/2 tsp powdered forest 
berry herb, 3/4 cup SR flour, butter or margarine for frying  
 
Beat the first four ingredients in a bowl before adding the 
flour and mix into a smooth batter, refrigerate for an hour.  
 
Filling:  2 bananas, 1 tbsp cream, 1/2 tsp forest berry herb.  
Mash these ingredients together.  Fresh berries could also 
be used instead of bananas.  
 
Coat a heavy frying pan with butter and roll batter around 
pan to fully coat.   Keep warm in oven as the pancakes are 
cooked, then add the filling, roll up and serve warm. 
 
Precised from:  Hemphill, Ian ð Spice notes and recipes, 
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AWARD WINNING ARTIST AMAZED BY 
OUR ART  
 
After judging the 194 art works on show at the 2016 Art 
Exhibition, judge Maxine Wade expressed amazement at 
what she had seen. ñI am very impressed, and quite 
amazed to see that the U3A Glen Eira art students are a 
very active, passionate group.  I can see the enjoyment that 
has gone into your art.  You are not just ódabbling aroundô 
with painting:  your works are very professional and I 
found it quite hard to separate the winners from the 
runners-up.  The whimsical character of the sculptures 
stood out as did the great coloursò. 
 
Maxine is a member of the Australian Guild of Artists and 
her works can be found in both public and private 
collections.  President David Neufeld, in welcoming 
Maxine, highly commended the art exhibition co -
ordinators   Fay and Ancita and the big team of volunteer 
supporters who supported them in setting up the 
exhibition and  being on duty when the exhibition was 
open to the general public.  One VIP to see the exhibition 
on opening night was Cr Claire Davey of the Glen Eira 
Council.  Among the official guests were  Jane Banting, 
President of the Glen Huntly Village Traders Association, 
Steve Cumming, the Secretary and other local traders. 
The  Glen Huntly Village Traders   helped sponsor the event 
by designing the posters and flyers and donating the 
Popular Choice  prize voted on the new Facebook link set 
up by Steve Cumming to further promote U3A to 
the  wider community at large. David Neufeld, in 
acknowledging the very generous support by the village 
traders, said he looked forward to further developing 
closer ties between the two organisations and called on 
U3A members to support the local traders.  David awarded 
the Presidentôs prize to Katherine Pakula who only joined 
U3A during the year. 
 

The Major Award of Best Painting on Show 
went to Emily Levin for her work óLiliesô. 
 

STANôS DOUBLE ACT 
 
Stan Hill carried off the two top awards in the Best Oils 
Section taking home both the First Prize and Highly 
Commended in the same category.  For both judge and 
student it was a welcome reunion after some years ago, 
as Stan was a member of Maxine Wardôs art class held at a 
building  housing an art shop on Dandenong Road, 
Caulfield, before it got burned down.   The Monash 
University Caulfield Campus stands on that spot 
now.    They had not met in the intervening years until the 
awards night presentation.     Stan, not only won the double 
prize, but he is both artist and painter, at ease both in front 
of the easel or standing on a ladder  painting houses as he 
started out on his career as an apprentice painter at the 
age of 15. ñI learned from a master painter on the job, 
unlike today where apprentices are taught at TAFE.ò  Stan 
put his ómaster painting techniquesô  to the fore just days 
before the exhibition opened  when he  was found painting 
the walls of the campus art studio before the paintings 
 
                                                                  ctd. next column 

were hung.  ñIt was all so dirty I had to clean it upò.  He 
then spent six hours scrubbing paint marks and drops that 
fallen to the floor and other small maintenance jobs to 
ensure all was spick and span for the event. 
 

Bruce King  
Publicity Co -ordinator  
 
See page 8  

My Childhood Memories   by Leonid 
Shvartsman, Letôs Learn English Class, 
2016, Tutor: Denise Weiss  
 
After WWII in 1949, my parents got a small block of land 
and started to build their own house in the small city of 
Beltsi in Moldova.   The main building materials were 
saman (big blocks almost half a metre long made of clay, 
straw and manure, mixed with water).   We made that 
mixture ourselves on the site, then put it into a wooden 
mould and dried it under the sun.   No machines, no 
special equipment.   The only tool was the shovel and our 
bare feet.   My job was to do this and also to run along the 
streets with a bucket collecting manure from horses. 
 
When the house was ready my main job in winter was to 
keep the stove warm.   When we didnôt have firewood, I 
used the shells from the sunflower seeds, which we bought 
at a factory where sunflower oil was produced.   It burned 
very quickly so I was like a guard near the stove for several 
hours every day.   Later on, we received coal from Ukraine 
and keeping the house warm became much easier. 
 

Leonid Shvartsman  

Message From Australia: 

A Darwin fellow roaming the Red Centre 

with a beaut of a barbie on the ali tray of 

his fair dinkum ute was looking for some 

hard yakka because there was no sit-

down money for the pokies.  But it was a 

daggy deal as he hit the Bundi instead 

and ended up chundering in the dunny. 

Above Message As Reported By British 

Dispatches: A person named Darwin with 

companions the fair skinned Barbara 

Dinkumute and Ali Tray were travelling 

through the center of China looking for 

some hard egg-yokes because of financial 

constraints and a lack of pigs.  But 

something went wrong after a fight with 

someone called Bundy in a town called 

Chanderin-Dunni.  
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 A SIMPLE SOLUTION 

Ever since I was a child, I've always had 

a fear of someone under my bed at 

night.  So I went to a shrink and told 

him:òI've got problems. Every time I go 

to bed I think there's somebody under 

it. I'm scared. I think I'm going crazy.ó 

òJust put yourself in my hands for one 

year,ó   said the shrink. "Come talk to 

me three times a week and we should be 

able to get rid of those fears.ó How 

much do you charge?óòOne hundred 

fifty dollars per visit,ó replied the 

doctor.òI'll sleep on it,ó I said. 

Six months later the doctor met me on 

the street.òWhy didn't you come to see 

me about those fears you were having?ó 

he asked. 

Well, $150 a visit, three times a week 

for a year,   is $23,400.00.  A 

bartender cured me for $10.00. I was so 

happy to have saved all that money 

that I went and bought a new pickup 

truck.ó 

òIs that so?ó With a bit of an attitude he 

said,   òand how, may I ask, did a 

bartender cure you?ó He told me to cut 

the legs off the bed.  Nobody under 

there now.ó  

TUTOR PROFILE  
LINDE MOHR ï Teaching on three continents 

 
Linde Mohr is most likely the longest continually serving tutor 
at Glen Eira U3A, now in her 23rd year, having joined in 1994.  
She was born in Kaiserslauten, Germany, and after finishing 
school, enrolled at the university in Munich to study 
economics, where women constituted some 10 percent only in 
this course. Reflecting on the óglass ceilingô that existed at the 
time, limiting career opportunities in the field, she decided to 
switch to a teaching degree that offered better employment 
prospects.  
Lindeôs husband Jens worked for a German company and,  
shortly after their marriage,   was transferred to Nigeria to look 
over their operation in this country, where they stayed for some 
12 months, returning to Germany.   
For the next 10 years, they resided in Mainz in Germany, in line 
with professional involvements, and Linde taught in vocational 
schools.  At the end of the decade, another move saw them back 
in Lagos, Nigeria,  with her husband becoming the head of the 
local operation of the Nigerian branch of the German chemical 
company.  
 This posting lasted eight years, and Linde taught in schools 
there across several disciplines. At the end of that period, 
another posting was offered in Hanover where Linde also 
taught at vocational schools, and after a further 7 years Jens 
was offered an interesting job in the Australian operation of a 
German chemical company, which saw the Mohrs pack up their 
bags once again, arriving in Melbourne in 1992.  
A couple of years later, in 1994, a small notice in the magazine 
of the German club which advertised for interested people to 
offer their services as voluntary German teachers attracted her 
interest, and she decided to come to U3A for one term July to 
November.  
As they say, the rest is history, and Linde has continued 
running German classes at Glen Eira U3A to the present time, 
attracting full classes every term.  
She is also very actively involved with the German-Australian 
Welfare Society, and has been its president for the last 12 years, 
as well active in many other associations.  
When she is not busy with communal involvements, she is a 
regular bridge player, and plays golf, ñbut not as regularly as I 
used toò she confesses.  
Linde and her husband have one son, who now lives in 
Germany, and they travel regularly back to Germany for family 
visits.  
Her long ongoing commitment to being a well regarded tutor at 
Glen Eira U3A makes her teaching role in the third continent 
an outstanding record of her devotion to the profession. ñI meet 
so many different people in my classes, and enjoy helping them 
to further their skills in Germanò she concluded.  
Garry Fabian  

 

 

Linde Mohr  
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Your U3A Committee, 2017ðBack Row:   Merv Barnett,  Garry Fabian, David Neufeld,  Stan Au 
Front Row:  Maggie Moulds, Fay Morris, Del Stitz,  Terry Frank,  Jo Brown (not shown   Elizabeth Goldberg)  

 

Gila Kozma          Best Painting  
in Show   (above) 
 
Stan Hill    Prize winner  ñIn 
the Blue Mountains ñ  (above 
left)  
 
See page 6 
 
 
Steve Cumming, Julia Merse 
and Jane Bunting of the Glen 
Eira Traders Assoc. Presenting 
Hetty Rosenberg 
with her Popular Choice Prize 
(left)  
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